
Bryn Mawr  
Presbyterian Church  

January 11, 2015
8:00 a.m., Chapel

Baptism of the Lord



Page 1

Welcome to BMPC
Lord, Your word is a lamp to my feet and a light to my path.

VISITING TODAY? Please sign the Fellowship Register at the end 
of your pew and introduce yourself to a pastor after the service. Our 
programs are open to all and we invite you to participate according 
to your interests. 

TODAY’S SCHEDULE FOR CHILDREN AND YOUTH (see 
signs in building entrances for room assignments):

•	 Children age 2 to PreK: 10:00 a.m. classes, Ed. Bldg.
•	 Grades K-5: 10:15 a.m., classes in the Ed. Bldg. (10:00-10:15 

a.m. families worship together in the Sanctuary) 
•	 Grades 6-12: 10:00 a.m., Youth Gathering in Gym;  

10:30 a.m., Grade Groups in the Ministries Center

Children’s bulletins with crayons may be found near the main doors. 
Nursery care with electronic pagers is available in our Ed. Bldg.

As we gather for worship, please silence your cell phone and 
prepare your heart and mind for the worship of God.

Worship Notes
THE FLOWERS in the Sanctuary are given to the glory of God and in loving memory 
of James R. and Anna H. Affleck; Walter B. and Roberta Bastow; and W. Barton Bastow.

THE CARILLON will be played today by  Dianne Heard and guest carillonneur from 
Australia, Leonard Weiss.

GREETING AND HOSTING TODAY are the Outreach Council.

ASSISTING WITH THE SERVICE today is Elder Susie Valerio.

THE REV. DR. AGNES W. NORFLEET is attending the Moveable Feast Preaching 
Seminar with Presbyterian pastors from around the country studying biblical texts 
upcoming this year. She is expected to return tomorrow. 
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	 GATHERING AROUND THE WORD 

	 PRELUDE	                            

	 WELCOME 		  Nicole Duran
		  (Please fill in the Fellowship Register at the end of your pew.)

	 CALL TO WORSHIP		
		  One:	 Ascribe to the Lord, O heavenly beings, ascribe to the Lord glory and strength!
		  All:	 Sing to the glory of the name; worship the Lord in holy splendor! 
		  One:	 May the Lord give us strength; may the Lord bless us with peace!
		  All:	 May all who gather in this temple declare 
			   “Glory! Glory in the highest!”
		  One:	 Let us worship the Lord, our God!

†	 HYMN 288	 I Sing the Mighty Power of God	 ellacombe

	 CALL TO CONFESSION AND  
	 PRAYER OF CONFESSION (in unison)

Living Christ, help us to follow you into the deep waters of our Baptism. When 
we forget who we are, remind us that we are marked as your own. Where sin 
corrupts, wash us in your grace. When spirits grow faint, refresh us and send 
your Spirit again. Help us to leave behind the sin to which we cling and enter the 
promise of our Baptism, even when we are far from the font.
  

(A moment of silence for personal reflection and confession.)

	 ASSURANCE OF PARDON
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	 CONGREGATIONAL RESPONSE  (please remain seated)
 
	  
			    	  
				  

HEARING THE WORD
	 PRAYER FOR ILLUMINATION                                                 	 Susie Valerio

	 FIRST LESSON	   Genesis 1:1-5 (p. 1 in pew Bible)    	 Susie Valerio

	 SECOND LESSON    	   Mark 1:4-11 (p. 34 in pew Bible) 	 Rachel Pedersen

		  One:  The Word of the Lord.                       All:  Thanks be to God.

	 SERMON		 Into the Waters	 Rachel Pedersen

			    
RESPONDING TO THE WORD

†	 HYMN 70	 Christ, When for Us You Were Baptized	 caithness

Text and Music: © 1991 Les Presses de Taizé (admin. GIA Publications, Inc.). 
All rights reserved. Reprinted under OneLicense.net #A-716211
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	 SACRAMENT OF THE LORD’S SUPPER	 Nicole Duran

You are invited to come forward, using the center aisle, to partake of the Lord’s Supper  
by intinction (dipping a piece of bread in the cup); return to your seat using the side aisle.  

Gluten- and casein-free elements are on the center table. 
 

You are invited to bring your morning offering to the baskets when you come forward.

		  THE INVITATION TO COMMUNION AND THE GREAT THANKSGIVING

				   One:	 The Lord be with you.
				   All:	 And also with you.
				   One:	 Lift up your hearts.
				   All:	 We lift them to the Lord.
				   One:	 Let us give thanks to the Lord our God.
				   All:	 It is right to give our thanks and praise.

		  THE LORD’S PRAYER  (in unison)
	Our Father who art in heaven, hallowed be thy name, thy kingdom come, 
thy will 	be done, on earth as it is in heaven. Give us this day our daily 
bread. And forgive 	us our trespasses, as we forgive those who trespass 
against us. And lead us not 	into temptation, but deliver us from evil. For 
thine is the kingdom, and the power, and the glory, forever. Amen.

		  THE COMMUNION OF THE PEOPLE

	 PRAYER OF DEDICATION		  Rachel Pedersen

†    HYMN 508	 For the Bread Which You Have Broken 	   kingdom

†	 SENDING AND PASSING OF THE PEACE	
		  One:	 The peace of Christ be with you. 
		  All:	 And also with you.

	 POSTLUDE 

Text and Music: © 1991 Les Presses de Taizé (admin. GIA Publications, Inc.). 
All rights reserved. Reprinted under OneLicense.net #A-716211
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Announcements
THE STEWARDSHIP COMMITTEE wants to express their gratitude to our very 
generous membership. The campaign is winding down and will be a success. We have a 
long term goal of 100% participation, so if you haven’t pledged yet please discover the joy 
of giving to God through your pledge to BMPC. Every pledge in any amount is a blessing. 
No amount is too small.

TWO PIANO RECITAL. Sun., Jan. 25, 2:00 p.m. What’s better than a recital with 
one piano? Two, of course! Especially when the pianists are the amazing local keyboard 
artists Laura Ward and Jeffrey Brillhart. Works by Samuel Barber, Scott Joplin, 
Wolfgang Amadeus Mozart, and Johann Sebastian Bach. Free-will offering. Contact: 
StephanieSpeakman@bmpc.org, ext. 8836.

MIXED MEDIA “EMERGING ARTS” EXHIBIT FROM INGLIS.  Enjoy the 
inspiring accomplishments of artists with physical disabilities who through guidance 
by a skilled artist-in-residence learn independence, design, and expression in various 
media. Artists’ reception on Sun., Jan. 25, following the two piano recital. Contact: 
StephanieSpeakman@bmpc.org, ext. 8836.

DEACONS ANNUAL BLOOD DRIVE. Mon., Feb. 2, 1:00 - 7:00 p.m., Congregational 
Hall. Volunteers are needed to donate blood and to assist with scheduling appointments. 
Contact: Bill Matthai at william.matthai@uphs.upenn.edu, 610-668-1842.

SING WITH OUR BMPC CHOIRS. On March 20 and 22, BMPC will present 
Stephen Paulus’ To Be Certain of the Dawn, an hour-long choral-orchestral work that 
commemorates the tens of thousands of children who perished in the Holocaust. This 
powerful work will be sung by a choir ranging in age from grade 4 through adults. If you 
or your children would like to take part in this experience, contact StephanieSpeakman@
bmpc.org, ext. 8836 to register for choir. 

VISIT OUR BOOK CENTER. Our Book Center, located in the Ministries Center, 
is open after worship and on weekdays from 9:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m. Begin the new year 
with a new daily devotional; our Book Center has a variety. Contact: Kat MacMurray, 
KatRMac2@gmail.com. 

NEW HYMNALS. Purchase and dedicate our new hymnals for $20 each; donors and 
honorees’ names will be printed on special book plates. Your donations will fill our pew 
racks with new volumes. Visit the Hymnal Table in the Court or contact Susan Joseph at 
bibliothekarin@gmail.com.
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Adult Gatherings and Spiritual Enrichment 
 
BREAKING BREAD TOGETHER: A SERIES ABOUT HUNGER. Sundays, Today 
through Feb. 22, 11:15 a.m., Gloucester Room. The first lecture in this series (today) will 
be led by Dave Hastings of our Hunger Committee. You will be surprised at the many 
ways BMPC’s Hunger Committee is working to combat hunger, and how you might be a 
part of this effort. Jan. 18: Jennifer Cates of Hands Along the Nile Development Services 
will present “Bread, Freedom, and Dignity.” Contact: Carol Schmidt@bmpc.org, ext. 
8819.

GREAT DECISIONS. Tues., Jan. 20, 2:30 p.m., Rosemont Presbyterian Village Auditorium. 
Marilyn Irwin leads discussion of “Russia and the Near Abroad.”  What does Russia’s 
aggressive stance against Europeanization in Ukraine mean for Russia’s other neighbors? 
Contact: marirwin@aol.com. 

HOLY LEISURE. Fri., Jan. 23, 6:00 p.m., home of Claire Swarr. Enjoy a potluck dinner, 
fellowship, and discussion led by the Rev. Rachel Pedersen. “What’s holy…putting the pieces 
of worship in conversation.” Contact Janet White, JanetW298@verizon.net with your potluck 
donation.

PERSPECTIVES IN MUSIC. Mon., Jan. 26, 1:30 p.m. Soprano Carol Latimer, fresh 
from her Metropolitan Opera chorus debut in Wagner’s “Die Meistersinger,” shares 
details from auditions to rehearsals to the excitement of her performances on the Met 
stage...and she’ll sing, too! Contact: DeAnn Clancy, 610-525-8347, deannclancy@hotmail.
com.

IN VINO, VERITAS: THE SPIRITUALITY AND THEOLOGY OF WINE. Begins 
Sunday, Feb. 1, 11:15 a.m., led by Dr. Jon Pahl. The Latin phrase in vino, veritas, “In wine, 
truth” can be read many ways. This five-week course explores the history, spirituality, and 
theology of wine, using history, art, and music. Contact: CarolSchmidt@bmpc.org.

FEBRUARY WOMEN’S RETREAT. Fri., Feb. 20 - Sat., Feb. 21. Save the dates to 
reflect, refresh and renew with other women at this year’s Women’s Retreat led by Rev. 
Rachel Pedersen and Rev. Nicole Duran. Contact: MaryRichards@bmpc.org, ext. 8811.

BMPC MEN’S GROUP. Saturdays, 7:00 a.m., Converse House Parlor. Men of all ages 
are invited for fellowship and lively discussions. Contact: Lee Comer, 484-524-8271.
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FITNESS AND FELLOWSHIP. All are invited to DanceFit (aerobics and 
strength training), Respose Yoga, and Tai Chi classes held weekly in our gym, and 
to our Walk for Life: Walk More, Live Better, which meets on Wednesdays. For 
info search “fitness” at bmpc.org. Contact: AnnFossum@bmpc.org, ext. 8832.

BIBLE STUDIES AND BOOK DISCUSSIONS

COUPLES BIBLE STUDY. Sundays, 8:45 a.m., Ed. Bldg., Room 206. A discussion for 
couples of all ages led by David and Barbara Heaton using the book The Zimzum of Love: A 
New Way of Understanding Marriage by Rob and Kristen Bell. Contact: Barbara Heaton, 
barbhheaton@gmail.com.

“FILLING THE WELL” WOMEN’S GROUP. Sundays, 8:45 a.m., Ed Bldg. Rm. 101. 
Meet for faith-based discussions and fellowship. Women of all ages and stages of life are 
welcome to “fill the well” after the busy holiday season of giving to others. Learn how you 
might make changes in 2015. Contact: PeggyHerman@hotmail.com. 

THE GREAT FIVE DISCOURSES IN MATTHEW. Sundays through June 7, 8:45 
a.m., Conference Room, led by the Rev. Dr. Paul MacMurray. A study of the “hard 
sayings” of Jesus and how apply them to our lives. Contact: CarolSchmidt@bmpc.org, 
ext. 8819.

URBAN SUBURBAN BOOK GROUP. Tues., Jan. 20, noon, Converse House Parlor. 
Bring lunch and a beverage and discuss All the Light We Cannot See by Anthony Does. 
Contact: Sherry Archer, Sherry.Archer19@yahoo.com.

Y-GROUP BOOK DISCUSSION. Tues., Jan. 27, 7:30 p.m., home of Susan Powell, 1412 
Mount Pleasant Rd. Villanova., Discuss Where’d You Go, Bernadette, a novel  by Maria 
Semple. Contact Susan Powell, spowell270@gmail.com, 610-526-1809, with your appetizer or 
beverage donation.

WOMEN’S COFFEE CUP BIBLE STUDY. Wednesdays, 10:00 a.m., Gloucester 
Room. The Rev. Rachel Pedersen leads our our study of the Old Testament. Bring your 
Bible; supplementary materials provided. Contact: MaryRichards@bmpc.org, ext. 8811.

MEN’S STUDY GROUP. Meets the 2nd and 4th Wednesdays of each month at 10:00 
a.m. in Converse House Parlor. Led by the Rev. Paul MacMurray, this group reads books 
dealing with biblical and theological study. Men of all ages invited. Contact: AmyBauer@
bmpc.org, ext. 8821.
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FOR CARE AND SUPPORT

THE SANDWICH GENERATION: DEALING WITH AGING PARENTS. Wed., 
Jan. 21, 7:00 – 8:30 p.m., Witherspoon Parlor. Part One of a series on managing care 
for parents, children and self. Led by therapists Michele Marsh and Mike Graziano; no 
charge. Contact: info@middletoncenter.org, 610-525-0766.

THE SANDWICH GENERATION: CHILDREN LEAVING HOME AND 
PARENTING ADULT CHILDREN. Wed. Jan. 28, 7:00 – 8:30 p.m., Witherspoon 
Parlor. Part Two of a series on managing care for parents, children and self. Led by 
therapist Jeff Beers; no charge. Contact: info@middletoncenter.org, 610-525-0766.

PRAYER MINISTRY. Our Thursday Morning Prayer Group meets at 9:00 a.m. in the 
Chapel to pray for BMPC members and friends; an email-supported prayer chain now 
expands this ministry. Submit prayer requests on the cards found in the pew racks or visit 
www.bmpc.org/prayer. Contact: Jeanne LeBuhn, wlebuhn200@comcast.net, 610-688-6984.

HOSPITAL INFORMATION. Due to current privacy laws, it is more difficult for our 
pastors to know when BMPC members have been admitted to a hospital. Call the church 
office at 610-525-2821 if you or any one you know is hospitalized, and let us know if and 
when you volunteer at any local hospitals. 

NEED A RIDE? We can help you with some of your transportation needs. For rides to 
medical appointments call Lorie Benovic, ext 8833. Volunteer drivers welcome. 

SUPPORTING OUR TROOPS. Please pray for all who remain in harm’s way. If you 
have a loved one serving in the Armed Forces, contact Janney Ryan, janney517@aol.com. 

MULTIPLE OPPORTUNITIES TO SERVE WITH THE PASTORAL CARE 
OFFICE. Volunteers may provide rides for older adults, meals to those recuperating, 
prayer shawls for those in need of prayer, visits to the homebound.  Contact: 
loriebenovic@bmpc.org, ext. 8833. 

Children, Youth, and their Families
ART@9. Sundays, 8:45-9:50 a.m., Ed. Bldg., Room 201. Class provides nurture, 
fellowship and craft/creative time for children age 3 to grade 5 whose parents are 
attending BMPC classes. Contact: MaryRichards@bmpc.org, ext. 8811.
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YOUTH GATHERING SERIES: KEYSTONE HABITS. Sundays, Today through 
Feb. 22, 10:00 a.m., Gymnasium. In this four-part series, we’ll take a look at why we do 
what we do and discover how keystone habits can help us to be better followers of Christ. 
Contact: KellenSmith@bmpc.org, ext. 8822.

WALKING THE JOURNEY OF OUR FAMILY: A LABYRINTH EXPERIENCE 
FOR ADOPTIVE FAMILIES.  Sat., Jan. 31, 2:00 – 5:00 p.m., Congregational Hall.  
The Middleton Center and CHOP Adopt are collaborating on a workshop to explore the 
unique experiences of adoptive families through the use of the labyrinth.  For more 
information and to register, search “Middleton Center Special Events” at bmpc.org.

SUPER BOWL PARTY FOR YOUTH, THEIR FAMILIES AND FRIENDS. Sun., 
Feb. 1, 6:00 p.m., Pastor Kellen’s manse. We’ll enjoy great food and fellowship during 
the big game.  RSVP to KellenSmith@bmpc.org, and bring a snack to share.

YOUTH SUMMER TRIP REGISTRATIONS NOW OPEN. Deadline for early bird 
pricing is January 31. For more information about the High School Mission Trip to the 
Dominican Republic, the Middle School Urban Plunge in NYC, or Camp Kirkwood 2015, 
search “Summer Camps and Mission Trips” at bmpc.org. C0ntact: AmyBauer@bmpc.
org, ext. 8821.

Local and Worldwide Outreach
COLLECTION FOR WILLIAM DICK SCHOOL. The wish list for students at the 
William Dick School in North Philadelphia includes pencils, eraser tops, composition 
books, backpacks, snacks for 200 students in the afterschool program, and clothing for 
uniforms (grades K-5 yellow tops and black bottoms, grades 6-8 khaki and black tops 
and bottoms.) Collection boxes are in our Ed. Bldg. and Ministries Center. Contact: 
CarolSchmidt@bmpc.org, ext. 8819.

Y-GROUP MISSION PROJECT. Tues., Jan. 20, 9:15 a.m.-11:00 a.m., Main Kitchen. 
For mothers and caregivers of children of all ages. Join us for our January mission 
project: preparing meals for BMPC tutoring students. Contact: Laineymcmahon@
hotmail.com.

MARTIN LUTHER KING JR. SERVICE DAY. Sat., Jan. 24., 8:30 a.m. Prepare 
casseroles at BMPC  or carpool to The Common Place in Southwest Philadelphia to help 
with renovation projects at this innovative ministry. Register at www.bmpc.org/calendar/
openregistrations or contact CarolSchmidt@bmpc.org, ext. 8819.



Page 10

CARING AND CRAFTS. Mon., Jan. 26, 9:15 a.m., Gloucester Room. Knitters gather 
to make scarves, prayer shawls, mittens and hats for children and teens at “theVillage” 
(formerly Presbyterian Children’s Village). Contact: Maryalice Stoltzfus, 610-527-3909.

NO FOOD LEFT BEHIND. Mon., March 2, 6:00 p.m. Dinner; 7:00 p.m. Lecture, 
Congregational Hall. Gary Oppenheimer, Founder of AmpleHarvest.org will lecture as 
part of the Harcum College Centennial Lecture Series; BMPC is partnering for this event. 
For more information on this series at Harcum College visit at Harcum.ed/hclecture.

Help Fight Hunger
 
JOIN THE HUNGER COMMITTEE. Thurs., Jan 15, 7:00 p.m., Conference Room. 
This dedicated and enthusiastic group believes that every person has a right to adequate 
food obtained with dignity. Contact: Dave Hastings, dhast99@yahoo.com, 610-325-3456.

SERVE LUNCH. Sat. Jan. 31, 10:00 a.m. – 2:00 p.m. Carpool from BMPC to help 
prepare and serve lunch at “Our Brother’s Place” homeless shelter for men.  Contact Pam 
Haynes Walsh, haynes-walsh@comcast.net, 610-667-0972.

DONATE VIA OUR HUNGER ENVELOPES. Your contributions to the white 
hunger envelopes in the pews provide food for emergency food cupboards, homeless 
shelters, and hunger relief organizations. 

PROVIDE SNACKS FOR OUR TUTORING PROGRAM. Volunteers needed to 
prepare a nutritious snack for West Philadelphia children participating in the tutoring 
program here at BMPC. Easy-to-assemble menus available to help the students get the 
most out of their time spent with their volunteer tutors. For dates and details contact 
AmyBauer@bmpc.org.



This Week’s Calendar Highlights
To see a full listing of ALL upcoming activities and meetings, visit our website: www.bmpc.org

Sunday, January 11, 2015 
8:00    a.m.	 Worship with Communion, Chapel
10:00 	a.m. 	 Worship with Sanctuary Choir, Sanctuary
		   The Rev. Rachel Pedersen will preach.

Childcare, Ed. Bldg., Room 102, 7:45-11:15 a.m.

8:45    a.m.	    Art @ 9, Ed. Bldg. Rm. 201
		  Couples Bible Study, Ed. Bldg. Rm. 206
		  “Filling the Well” Women’s Group, Ed. Bldg. Rm. 101
		  The Five Great Discourses in Matthew, Conference Room 
10:00  a.m.  	Youth Gathering, Gym
                      	 Sunday School Ages 2, 3 & 4, Ed. Bldg.
10:15	 a.m.	 Sunday School, K-5th Grade, Ed. Bldg.
10:30	 a.m.	 Youth Grade Groups, Ministries Center
11:00	 a.m.	 Cafe in the Court, Ministries Center
		  Fellowship for Families, Ed. Bldg. Lobby
		  Hymnal Sale, Ministries Center Court
11:15	 a.m.	 Youth Chorale, Fine Arts Center

Monday, January 12, 2015
9:30 	 a.m. 	 Dance Fit, Gymnasium

Tuesday, January 13, 2015
9:30 	 a.m. 	 RePose Yoga, Gymnasium
10:30 	 a.m. 	 Tai Chi, Gymnasium
1:30 	 p.m. 	 Parkinson’s Disease Support Group, Gloucester Room
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6:30 	 p.m. 	 Tutoring, Ed. Bldg.

Wednesday, January 14, 2015
9:00 	 a.m.	 Walk for Life: Walk More, Live Better!, Main Parking Lot
9:30 	 a.m.	 Dance Fit, Gymnasium
	 	 Wednesday Morning Men’s Study Group, Converse House Parlor and 		
		  Library
10:00 	a.m.	 Women’s Coffee Cup Bible Study, Conference Room
		  Men’s Study Group, Converse House Parlor and Library
4:00 	 p.m.	 Carol Choir, Ed. Bldg. Rm. 202 
		  Jubilate Ringers, Fine Arts Center
5:00 	 p.m.	 Beginners Choir, Fine Arts Center 
		  St. Andrew Boy Choir, Fine Arts Center 
		  St. Cecilia Girl Choir, Fine Arts Center
5:30 	 p.m.	 Wednesday Night Dinner, Congregational Hall
6:30 	 p.m.	 Tintinnabulators, Fine Arts Center 
		  Tutoring, Ed. Bldg.

Thursday, January 15, 2015
9:30 	 a.m.	 Artists’ Gathering, Gloucester Room
7:00 	 p.m.	 Hunger Committee Meeting, Conference Room
		  Sanctuary Choir, Fine Arts Center
7:30 	 p.m.	 Boy Scouts Troop 19, Gymnasium

Friday, January 16, 2015
9:30 	 a.m.	 Dance Fit, Gymnasium
5:00 	 p.m.	 Youth Ski Trip to Stowe, Vermont, Off Campus 

Saturday, January 17, 2015
7:00 	 a.m.	 Saturday Morning Men’s Group, Converse House Parlor

Sunday, January 18, 2015
8:00 	 a.m.	 Worship with Communion, Chapel
10:00 	a.m.	 Worship with Sanctuary Choir, Sanctuary
		  The Rev. Dr. Agnes W. Norfleet will preach.
		  Sunday School for age 2 - grade 12
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Church Officers 2014-2015
Session
Steve Udicious, Clerk

Elder Class of 2015
Bill Black  
Karen Dunkman  
Laura Getty+
David Heaton+
Eli Bravo(Y)
Graham Small(Y)
Suzanne VanderVeer+
Krista Vaughan 
Janet White 

Elder Class of 2016
Brad Baturka
Jen Bowers +
Susan Bravo +
Bob Guthrie +
Amy Hughart
Susan Joseph +
Eric Swanson

Elder Class of 2017
Bill Adelhelm
John Frazier+
Janet Haas
Morris Kay
Mary Beth Pratt+
Steve Udicious (Clerk)+
Susie Valerio

Deacon Class of 2015
Tim Callahan(Y)
Linda Callans 

Dave Hastings 
Jen Huth 
Debbie Kay 
Donna Richards-Bank+
Elaine Robertson+
Julia Udicious(Y)
Kathy Wynn+
Flo Zeller 

Deacon Class of 2016
Emily Cieri
Bryan Hauptfuhrer
Craig Johnson
Laurie Koziol
Chris Libson +
Jane Mackie
Bill Matthai +
Diana Rossi +
Janney Ryan +
Holly Stafford
Gretchen Steck +

Deacon Class of 2017 
Darryl Brown+
Anne Chamberlin
Mary Beth Cheloha
Marian Chitester
Kirstin Engelman+
Linda Griska+
Tod Guernsey
Mary Hodgkinson+
Julia Koeppe
Kay Miller+
Didi Rieger
Cindy Stewart+

Trustee Class of 2015
Martin Bond
Keith Brinks+
Fred Fletcher+ 
Kevin Roller+
Brian Walsh  
Nancy Wolcott+, Presi-
dent

Trustee Class of 2016
Mark Dawejko
Tom Gadsden +
George Henisee+
Peggy Hermann
Meg Holdsworth +
Nancy Page

Trustee Class of 2017
Bill Bosch+
Judy Ehrman
Jean Hunt
Jonathan Liggett
Carol Pyle+
Rick Ware+

(Y) Indicates a youth serv-
ing a one-year term as 
Elder or Deacon.

+ Indicates a person is 
serving his/her second 
three-year term.
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CONGREGATIONAL MEETING. Sun., Jan. 25, 
following the 10:00 a.m. worship service. The Session 
has called a Congregational Meeting for the purpose 
of electing church officers (Class of 2018 to serve a 
three year term) and members of the 2015 Nominating 
Committee and approving changes in the terms of call for 
our installed pastors. Church officer candidate bios will 
be available soon at www.bmpc.org/member-resources. 
Contact: PamLloyd@bmpc.org, ext. 8806.
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Worship Staff
 
Agnes W. Norfleet, Pastor

Nicole Wilkinson Duran, Supply Pastor for Adult Education, Outreach,  
     and Worldwide Ministries

Rachel Pedersen, Associate Pastor for Children and Family Ministry

Kellen A. Smith, Associate Pastor for Youth, Their Families and College Ministries

Richard Wohlschlaeger, Interim Associate Pastor for Senior Adults & Pastoral Care

Jeffrey Brillhart, Director of Music and Fine Arts

S. Katherine Shealy, Choir School Director

Edward Landin, Assistant Organist 

Contact Information
 
Bryn Mawr Presbyterian Church
625 Montgomery Avenue, Bryn Mawr, PA 19010
(P) 610-525-2821 •  (F) 610-525-9476  
www.bmpc.org (for program information, calendar, and staff directory) 
Facebook.com/BrynMawrPC  •  Twitter.com/BrynMawrPres
24/7 Answering Service for Pastoral Emergencies: 610-525-2821

Main Line Adult Day Center: 610-527-4220
The Middleton Center: 610-525-0766 • JoyceKrajian@bmpc.org 
The Weekday School (Preschool): 610-525-2821, ext. 8840


